Memorandum

Date: April 4, 2023

To: Members of Council

From: Steven Lee, Financial Analyst, Finance

Subject: 2022 Municipal Performance Measurement Program (MPMP) Report

The annual reporting of a municipality's operations is mandatory in Ontario under Section 299 of the *Municipal Act, 2001*. The Municipal Performance Measurement Program (MPMP) collects statistical municipal services data as part of the Financial Information Return (FIR).

The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing (MMAH) provides extensive FIR schedules for municipalities to complete each year. MMAH generally updates the schedules annually to reflect changes in the Provincial information gathering requirements, trends, and other factors to help the province get a better overview of the finances of all municipalities in Ontario. Previous year's MPMP results are available on the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing website.

As in prior years, the Town of Caledon will report the results to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing in compliance with the Municipal Act, 2001 via the 2022 Financial Information Return.

Attachments

Schedule A: 2022 Municipal Performance Measurement Program

